

September 3, 2013

Mr. Gary Milby Hardin County Schools 65 W.A. Jenkins Road` Elizabethtown, Kentucky 42701

Re: September School Board Meeting

Dear Gary:

Sherman Carter Barnhart (SCB) will be present at the board meeting on Thursday, September 19, 2013, at which time we will report on the construction progress at Hardin County Schools Early College and Career Center, projects currently in design and production, and status of Hardin County school projects nearing project closeout.

Hardin County Schools Early College and Career Center

SCB will provide a construction update packet to the board of education documenting construction progress.

Exterior Colors will be presented for review and comment.

Change Order No. 1 (sanitary sewer and retention basin modifications) will be presented to the board of education.

North Hardin High School - Phase 7

Revised Home Grandstand Plan and Restroom/Concessions Building will be presented to the board of education.

Construction Documents, BG-2, and BG-3 will be presented for approval.

Limited Scope Projects

SCB will seek approval of the bid packages for the Bluegrass Middle School Kitchen Improvement. This is pending KDE approval of construction documents and subsequent bid schedule.

Mr. Gary Milby September 3, 2013 Page Two

Cost comparison for vertical and horizontal heat pump options will be presented to the board. SCB will request Design Development Approval and approval of BG-2 and BG-3 documents.

Projects Nearing Closeout

Manufacturer's representative has confirmed that moisture appears to be the primary factor in the existing tile issues at Radcliff Middle School (Phase 3). SCB plans to meet with Morel and Hardin County Schools representatives to develop recommendation/strategy for remediation.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely,

Justin McElfresh AIA, CID, LEED® AP BD+C

Project Architect